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POLICE REPATRIATE ROMANCE FRAUD VICTIMS WITH £115,000 

THROUGH INTERNATIONAL PARTNERSHIP WITH GHANAIAN 

AUTHORITIES 
 

At the start of the month, EFAS distributed information regarding a national campaign 

regarding romance fraud. The campaign, which launched on Thursday 8 October, follows 

a 26 percent rise in reports of romance fraud to Action Fraud in the last year. 

 

Operational activity conducted by the City of London Police’s National Fraud Intelligence 

Bureau (NFIB), key stakeholders and police forces in the UK, has directly led to the 

identification of 38 victims of romance fraud who had not previously reported the crime to 

Action Fraud. A number of these victims are believed to have still been in contact with 

suspects online and weren’t yet aware they were victims of a romance fraud. Those 

identified are now receiving support from their local police force and a number of their 

cases have been prioritised for investigation. One such case has already led to two 

arrests in the East of England by officers from the Eastern Region Special Operations Unit 

(ERSOU) who were able to recover a number of live devices during the arrests. From 

these devices, work is underway to identify linked bank accounts suspected of being in 

receipt of money taken from romance victims. Once identified, these accounts will be 

subject to freezing orders, preventing the suspects from accessing the money. 



A key feature of this campaign was to target criminals overseas suspected of 

committing romance fraud against UK victims. This follows the creation of 

partnerships between the City of London Police, the National Crime Agency (NCA) 

and their counterparts in Ghana. Via the City of London Police’s NFIB, UK forces are 

now able to send intelligence referrals to the Ghanaian authorities where they have 

identified suspects based in Ghana or with a link to the country. This new relationship 

between Ghanaian authorities and the City of London Police has led to £115,000 

being repatriated to UK victims of romance fraud and two active investigations being 

launched in Ghana into suspects thought to be defrauding victims in the UK.  


